Neighborhood Advisory Committee Monday, November 21, 2016 Council Conference Room 3:00 p.m.



MINUTES

Committee Members in Attendance:

Bert Higgins- Dorale Woods (ALT)
Jan Kane- CCNC
Pilar Page- Pinehurst No. 6
Tony Elms- Donald Ross
Debbie Lalor- Downtown Residential Area

Mallory Hickey- Old Town
Christy Eibel- Lake Pinehurst
Victoria Temple- Lake Pinehurst
Clay Scott- Village Acres

Committee Members Absent:

Beverly Braunschiedel- Midland CC
Tom Campbell- Monticello
Tom Cruce- Clarendon Gardens
Heather Doolittle- Pinehurst Manor
Denny Fogle- Pinewild
Susan Foster- The Woodlands
Carolyn Jamison- Pinehurst Civic Group

Lynlee Long- Lawn and Tennis
Maureen Quinn- Pinehurst No. 7
Rosie Ruggles-Oakmont Circle
Doug Tuxbury- Community Watch
Jim Walls- Burning Tree/Sugar Pine
David Ward- Pinehurst Trace
Kay Wildt- Doral Woods

I. Call to Order by Mayor Nancy Fiorillo.

Mayor Nancy Fiorillo called the meeting to order for the Neighborhood Advisory Committee.

II. Review notes from October 17, 2016.

Approved by the committee.

III. Holiday Events in the Village of Pinehurst

Ashely Hunt, Special Events Coordinator for the Village of Pinehurst, shared upcoming activities.

- Saturday, November 26 is Small Business Saturday. There is a gift basket drawing worth over \$1700 of donated items for shopping and eating in the Village Center.
- The Resort has a new seasonal ice skating rink this year which is now open through January 11 for the general public. 2100sf 4-8pm 1-8 sat and Sunday \$15/pp. Fire pit and refreshments for purchase.
- The Annual Christmas Tree Lighting will be Friday, December 2 at Tufts Park starts at 5pm and the tree lighting will be at 6:30pm. We will be collecting food and household items for the North Carolina Food Bank at this event.
- Other Upcoming Events: Ladies Night Out Friday at the Fair Barn on February 24, 2017; March 18 St. Patty's Day Parade, April 8 Easter Egg Hunt, April 14 Live After 5, Military Child Celebration April 22.
- Activity Guide is sent through the schools, is available at the front desk of Village Hall, and is available at the post office in Pinehurst.
- Wednesday, December 7 at 11am is the Village's Pearl Harbor Ceremony at Marshall Park for the 75th anniversary.
- The Village is recruiting volunteers for the upcoming special events. Please get in touch with Ashley Hunt at ahunt@vopnc.org if you are interested in helping.

Carole Boxell of Pinehurst Business Partners and the Village Fox shared several events coming up.

• Blessing of the Hounds November 24

Neighborhood Advisory Committee Monday, November 21, 2016 Council Conference Room 3:00 p.m.

- The Nutcracker November 25-27
- Holiday Pops Extravaganza November 23 and 26
- Shuttles for shopping in the Village of Pinehurst, Southern Pines, and Aberdeen on November 25-26.
- Small Business Saturday November 26
- Village of Pinehurst Tree Lighting December 2
- A Christmas Celebration at Pinehurst United Methodist on December 3
- Christmas Tour of the Sandhills by Kirk Tours December 6
- Magic of Christmas in the Theatre Building December 10
 - o Sponsored by the businesses in the Theatre Building and Department Store Building
 - o 910-255-8369 Village Fox
 - o 919-302-9055 Carole's cell phone
- Open House for Village merchants December 11
- Moore County Choral Society Holiday Concert on December 11
- Ice Skating at the Carolina Hotel now through January

IV. Other Business- Neighborhood Reports

- Bert Higgins of Doral Woods: putting up Christmas decorations on December 4 and everything is going well. The cleanup after the hurricane was great.
- Jan Kane of CCNC: The Veterans quilt was at the club and it was marvelous. Friends of Morganton is
 holding a meeting tomorrow to get the latest update on the proposed Publix shopping center. There was
 an armed robbery at CCNC the other week which is the only incident like this that has occurred in her
 22 years there.
- Pilar Page of Pinehurst No. 6: everything is quiet around Pinehurst No. 6 but they are concerned about the access road for the proposed Airport Road development. Their electronic newsletter will also start including safety and security information from Doug Tuxbury.
- Clay Scott of Village Acres: three stop signs will be added in Village Acres. Quarterly meeting was
 held last week and septic cu-tins are a little below grade and other residents have asked about lines and
 reflectors in the road.
- Tony Elms of Donald Ross: shared a map of the 6 way intersection at Highway 5, Barrett, McCaskill and residents want this reviewed for safety. Jeff Sanborn said NCDOT data and our Police Department data show this is not a high accident intersection and staff has reviewed this and have received several designs for ways to improve this but it is not included in this year's budget. He has been working with staff on a map for the NAC for the NAC zones and also a map that will be of all of Pinehurst with a list of the streets and the zones that the streets are in.
- Debbie Lalor of Downtown Residential: lives on Azalea and is the new downtown residential area representative. She shared a concern about traffic leaving the Greens apartment complex.
- Mallory Hickey of Old Town West: Nothing to report.
- Christy Eibel and Victoria Temple of Lake Pinehurst: Victoria will be replacing Christy on the NAC
 after today. Christy turned in the report to Jeff about the homes that were affected from the hurricane.
 They have two large eagles around the lake area. Their neighborhood Facebook page is working well.
- Councilmember Bouldry passed out information regarding a survey for the Moore County Transportation Plan. Please send this out to your neighborhoods.
- Mayor Fiorillo explained the Midland Road Corridor Study that was presented to Council last week and there is a ways to go on this study before anything will happen.
- Council held a discussion about the speed limit for the Village and how the decision was made several years ago to change it to 25mph and also about the National Landmark Status.

Neighborhood Advisory Committee Monday, November 21, 2016 Council Conference Room 3:00 p.m.

 Councilmember Cashion said there will be a right turn only on the Highway 211 back gate entrance for Pinewild.

Other Business:

The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 23. Lauren will send out the 2017 meeting dates soon. There was a suggestion to have the fire department and police department at the upcoming meeting.

V. Adjournment by Mayor Nancy Fiorillo at approximately 4:30 p.m.

Respectively submitted by: Lauren Craig X MMM - Way